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Summary of National Council Meeting 16th June  2022 7pm 

 
The second National Council Meeting of 2022 was held on16th June 2022   by Zoom with the following in 
attendance:
Nadine Lewis (NL), John Edwards (JE), Chris Whitlock (CW) , Robert Causey (RC) , John Jones (JJ), Jayne 
Poston (JP ) and Bill Gray (BG) on behalf of Michael Broadbent 

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd March 2022 were agreed as a true record; proposed by CW 
seconded by JP. 
 
The following matters were discussed: 
  
BMMC Self-funding for Training  
 
NL has discussed with MSUK that this become part of Volunteer Officials Committee (VOC), as it is 
recognised this item has dropped off the agenda recently. VOC will therefore be able to look at all training.  
 
Membership Data Quality and impact on Volunteering 
 
A review of the membership data quality has been carried out and there are still 180 marshals who have no 
grade against their name. It was agreed that the situation should be monitored for the next couple of months 
and report issued in  September  
 
Disclosure Barring Service   
NL advised that as we do not organise the events then the checks should remain with the clubs. NL will 
cover this matter in next Chair blog  
CW advised every training officer has been asked to be DBS checked.  
 
Marshals Pathway  
 
NL advised the consultation was complete, and MSUK have communicated the outcome of the consultation 
by email to all registered members, including statistics from the responses. MSUK had employed an 
independent data analyst to review the information, thus picking out the key areas of concern, which have 
been addressed in the revised pathway. Some clarifications to the Pathway communication were also 
identified via the data analyst which will be actioned. As a result of this, and evaluation by MSUK, the 
Marshals Advisory Group have now agreed the format of the revised Pathway, which reflects most of the 
comments received  
Communications are being collated which will be sent out after the Grand Prix, these are being shared with 
MAG and other interested parties before issue. NL will advise position of revised Pathway in next Chair blog.  
 
Flags and Light Boards  
 
NL has been in communication with MSUK since Donnington BTCC meeting, with a further meeting held at 
Oulton Park on 13th June 2022.  The Lights Working Group will meet to review the feedback received to date. 
It was confirmed that the purpose of the light panels is to make information to driver clearer, and improve 
safety, particularly at certain marshal posts at a number of circuits. 
 
MSUK Registration and Training checks  
 



 

 
	

NL advised that these checks on MSUK registration would not be required for 2023, as MSUK have not 
made this compulsory yet  
NL to update in next Chair blog 
 

• Chair’s Report 
• Secretary’s Report  
• Treasurer’s Report 
• North West Chair 
• North East Chair  
• Midland Chair 
• South Midlands Chair 
• South East Chair 
• South West Chair  
• Northern Ireland Chair  
• BRMC Chair 

• Training Officer  
• Grading Officer  
• I.T Officer  
• National Members Officer  
• Regalia Officer  
• Brand & Communications Officer  
• Speed & Hillclimb  
• Recruitment Officer 
• Volunteering Coordinator 
• Donington ES  
• ABMRC Officer

•  
 
 
The meeting closed at 9:03pm 
 
  


